The New Zealand Trailer Yacht Association Inc

Minutes: Annual Meeting of Representatives 2004

Held at:
Hamilton Yacht Club, Hamilton.

On:
31 July 2004.

Present:

As Delegates:
M Miles (Whangarei CC), B Kemps (Waikato YS), P Stark (Joker TYA), G Robinson (Lake Taupo YC), D Hilliar (Waitemata TYS), G Moffat (Canterbury TYS; Noelex 25 TYA), K Burnett (Canterbury TYS), K Hollick (Otago TYS), E Foster; B Keen (Southland TYS), B Scott (BOPTYS), L Jordan (Tauranga Y&PBC), J Olds (Timaru Y&PBC), M Coupe (Evans Bay Y&MBC; Lowry Bay YC; Waikawa BC; Aquarius 22 Assoc)

Observers:
D Meiklejohn; T Crosbie (Joker TYA), R Woolerton (Waikato YS)

Council / Exec:
B Scott (Tech) L Jordan (IPP), J Olds (SIVP), M Coupe (Publicity), N Lancaster (President), W McIntosh (Sec and NIVP).

Apologies:
A McHardy, (BOPTYS).



The President welcomed Delegates and Observers to the meeting and gave a brief outline of the agenda, the key topics and the fashion in which it was hoped that items would be addressed.

The Secretary advised the arrangements for the evening function.

The President called for travel reimbursement claims.



Note: The AMR commenced after lunch as recorded later in these Minutes.  The morning activity included addresses and presentations as described following:



The Immediate Past President welcomed Simon Wickham, CEO Yachting New Zealand.

Address of the CEO, YNZ:

YNZ believe that the public perception of boating (including yachting) is that it is a “rich man’s sport” but the reality is often quite the opposite.  In preparing his address, Simon noted the issues that had been proffered by NZTYA including the need for better processes with the management of yacht registration.

He asked NZTYA for our list of designs as we knew understand it in order to ensure both parties have up to date information on this matter.  Simon then described the key drivers for YNZ, including “Participation”, “Proficiency”, “Protection” and “Developing Champions”.  Proficiency included both technical and administrative documentary support of yachting organisations. This included recommended processes for control of events, addressing YNZ and international racing rules and steps to be taken to mitigate risk to NZTYA members and their event entrants.  Protection included the actions being taken by YNZ on behalf of all yachting to prevent intrusion of developments and regulations etc that may begin to limit free enjoyment of yachting recreation.  Mussel farms and proposed regulation/fees by some Regional Councils etc, was mentioned.  The “Foreshore Issue” was an obvious matter.

Simon advised that YNZ was presently reviewing its Racing Rules and Safety Regulations that will expire in 2005.  He undertook to provide appropriate access for NZTYA in this review and noted that with suitable provisions, this document ought to be able to be edited at any time in its period of validity as aspects influencing the Rules and Safety Regulations are changing all the time.  The delay caused to changes for new needs should not have to wait for the future review dates.  Simon strongly emphasised the availability of standard forms and procedures that NZTYA members should use for event organisation.  There was also discussion about the action being taken by some NZTYA members to require their members to undertake a signed agreement when subscribing, that they would sail in compliance with Rules and (particularly) Safety Regulations.

The Immediate Past President gave a vote of thanks for the address and Simon Wickham remained with the meeting until after lunch, enabling very useful informal discussion with him.



The Technical Officer welcomed John Long, Senior Vehicle Compliance Officer, Land Transport Safety Authority (Hamilton)

Address by John Long, LTSA (Hamilton):

John gave a wide-ranging address from which the meeting detected that there is need for LTSA to have a more satisfactory appreciation of the nature of a trailered yacht.  While NZTYA had provided a submission on the proposed regulation of lighting and daytime flags/markers, we have had only an acknowledgement of receipt of this submission.

We learnt from John that the post-submission document is now with the Minister of Transport Safety (Hon Harry Duynhoven) for his signing.  John indicated that there was still an opportunity to intervene (if necessary) and this was noted for prompt action by the Council / Exec.

While John’s address did not strike the meeting as being particularly focussed on trailer yachting needs, he did indicate strong interest in future contributory forums where our “niche” concerns could be presented and this will also be taken up by the Council / Exec.  He also identified the various ways that NZTYA and its members could contact LTSA for resolution of any concerns, including the comment from the meeting of “poor interpretation by warrant-of-fitness servicemen”.  John closed his address with his advice that the present proposed change to trailer regulations represented all the matters being considered by LTSA as far as he could see.  The meeting was not convinced.

The Technical Officer gave a vote of thanks for the address and John Long remained with the meeting until after lunch, enabling some informal discussion.



The Treasurer welcomed Graham Dowling, Crombie Lockwood. (Tauranga)

Address by Graham Dowling, Senior Account Manager, Crombie Lockwood & Gordon Ltd:

Graham advised that his firm was actively campaigning to increase its share of the yacht insurance market.  Crombie Lockwood could show that it had improved its premium cost / cover ratios in real terms in recent years unlike many companies.  He indicated the helpfulness of an insurer who had a practical understanding of yachties interests and needs.

There are about 3000 to 4000 trailer yachts in NZ and of these approximately 900 are aligned with NZTYA by way of the membership linkages.  Crombie Lockwood has approximately 400 trailer yacht policies.

The meeting could see that there is good opportunity for Crombie Lockwood to expand its market share and if successful, policyholders could expect further control of policy costs.  The number of trailer yachts in New Zealand versus the estimated NZTYA “share”, is an indication of the opportunity for NZTYA to grow its membership.  Together, the meeting was given an appreciation of the degree to which Crombie Lockwood’s contributions to NZTYA could aid in expansion and improvement of services for NZTYA members.

Graham discussed the various personal contributions that owners can make to further advance the control of insurance costs.  Essentially, he advised us to think of the security that should be in place, as if one was not insured.  Then, our premiums are directed towards those who suffer an uncontrollable loss and not spent on loss that could easily have been avoided, or perhaps worse, dealing with a dispute over a claim.

There was some discussion on various terms used in policies, and Graham recommended that when the yacht is away from its normal place of storage, the owner should be careful to keep the insurer advised.  Some temporary locations of trailer yachts that members had noticed when at regattas, could be held by any insurance company to be devoid of the security associated with the normal storage site, so advice of re-location for a few days is strongly recommended.  Similarly Graham warned against use of anchors or potentially deficient moorings for short term “storage” as the insurance business might consider that a loss in these circumstances was the result of insufficient care.

The meeting concluded that the best approach was to keep the insurer informed if the yacht is to be left elsewhere for a period.

The Treasurer gave a vote of thanks for the address and also thanked Graham for Crombie Lockwood & Gordon’s continued contributions that included support of the AMR.



The meeting adjourned for lunch.



Meeting of Representatives:

Apologies

An apology was received on behalf of A McHardy (BOPTYS).

“That the apology be accepted”.  E Foster/K Hollick.  Carried.

Voting Rights

The President advised the meeting that Wanganui SC (with 26 yachts) had quite recently subscribed and it was recommended that (although un-represented at the AMR), it should be accorded voting rights.

Proxies were then presented:

· M Coupe:
Waikawa, Lowry Bay, Evans Bay and Aquarius 22.

· Kevin Burnett
Farr Assn

· Graham Moffat
Noelex 25 Assn

The meeting agreed that the representation and proxies as presented should be accepted.  

Previous Minutes

“That the previous Minutes of the AMR, circulated and amended to show the meeting date as 6 July 2003, be accepted as a true and correct record of that meeting”.  K Bennet/M Coupe. Carried.

Matters Arising from the Previous Minutes:

There were no matters arising.

New Items for General Business

The President called for new items.  There was discussion as to the potential effect of SRI’s on regatta safety requirements.  Southland had previously indicated a number of concerns on safety issues, Chas Lindegreen had sent comments re centreboard configurations and a number of others including Wakatipu SC were concerned about regatta safety issues.  The President indicated that the Council/Executive had considered the fundamental nature of the definition of the “trailer yacht”.

It was agreed that discussion on the various concerns could be embodied with the later debate on the Council/Executive suggested re-definition of the “trailer yacht”.

President’s Report

The President presented his report, supported by advice to the meeting of the revised thinking that NZTYA should now take to provide for inclusion of new members and a broader perspective of national support for trailer yacht people than the present definition permitted.

He reported:

The year in question began with yours truly in a complete panic because of a lack of secretary which on my return to Thames and a phone call to Mac the position was resolved and I have to say that in hindsight this was an extremely fortuitous phone call as the assn has been extremely well served in this regard. Thankyou Mac, from me personally. We have had a wide geographical spread of members involved on the exec. From Auckland, Hamilton, Thames, Tauranga, Rotorua and Wellington. I am mindful of all the executives personal commitment (and as NZ taxpayers) so my thanks to David Hillier: Treasurer, Brad Scott: Technical, Lee Jordan: Immediate PP and YNZ delegate, Mike Coupe: Publicity and Jon Olds: Sth Is VP and Mac McIntosh: Secretary.

The executive have met on a regular 2 monthly basis to attend to the general administration of the Assn. Technical issues coming through Brad Scott and dealt with under his own report including a couple of mishaps and a new design, the on going issues of the delays to the newsletter and the various inwards emails to the secretary regarding assn and class activities. 

On more than one occasion our secretary has posed the question to us: why are we here, what do we achieve as an executive in support of the national fleet of Trailer Yachts? Other than managing a database of TY numbers and approving the venue for the Island & National championships. Should we consider issues such as the scope of design criteria for the concept of what a TY is? Do we leave our heads in the sand (foreshore) and ignore any other yacht that is ballasted and trailerable?  These are questions that need to be considered today and in the coming year with a view to broadening the base of membership and I refer to the attachment to this report, which was to be printed in the more recent newsletter, and examines this issue.

One issue that we have discussed at length on numerous occasions and needs to be aired again today is the question of national representation, or to put it another way, the issue of clubs with Trailer Yacht fleets who are not members of this assn.  I have to say that as a result of persistent personal discussion, Lowry Bay YC, Evans Bay Y&MBC and Waikawa BC are now members and this is as a result of the good work done by Mike Coupe. There seems to be existing a general apathy within some clubs where they have mixed fleets that the administrative work involved in collecting our levy doesn’t find favour or because many owners belong to owners assns who are members they see no reason to join through their own club. New Plymouth & Napier Sailing Clubs both choose to defend their absence by saying the administration is too difficult? The executive has taken a stance that information such as TY ratings should be freely available and the newsletter also available to all T/yachties. This is a generous stance to take, its a “damned if we do” & “damned if we don’t” approach because quite clearly we want to communicate with more people and have rates freely available but it does negate the very issue of adding value to those supporting member clubs and the people who sail with them. Adding value for the eight bucks per boat seems to me to be important.

Whilst we do want to communicate with clubs, of greatest immediate concern is the lack of a regular newsletter, which is in fact our best communication we have. I know this will be discussed later but I wish to state here that not only is it vital to have one produced on a regular basis but I believe the standard of print does need to make one want to pick it up and read its contents.  The TY Assn newsletter should be one for all trailer yachties to contribute to from all corners of the sailing spectrum.

On the racing front the NZTYA national championships were held at Lake Aviemore and the North Island Champs hosted by Lowry Bay YC on the Wellington Harbour. The executive have taken a bold move and committed the Assn to the national regatta being hosted by Evans Bay Y&MBC during Easter 2005 and the 2006 event at Waikawa BC, near Picton. This decision is subject to final endorsement by this meeting. My understanding is that both clubs have taken this idea on board enthusiastically and as members will no doubt read, good publicity is out promoting the Wellington Harbour event already. Mike Coupe has been the prime mover here and full credit to him for taking this move and seeking sponsorship of the event. More on this later.

Nigel Lancaster

President.

I prepared the following for SailAway.

President’s View point.

I recently had the opportunity to race on an Elliott 5.9 at the Lowry Bay “Sail Wellington” regatta. Firstly let me say what a wonderful weekends sailing in moderate conditions in Wellington Harbour.

Spending the day on board as I did (most of it stacking out over the gunwale) it occurred to me what a vast gulf there is between the concept of this trailer yacht of 6 metres, and that of say a Farr 6000 with its comfortable accommodation and my own 8 metre Joker with all the comforts that we have on board. I thoroughly enjoyed my days racing and realised what a diversity of designs there exists under the umbrella of the NZTYA. The opportunity spectrum within trailer yachting is indeed very broad.

This concept of a trailer yacht that allows such designs as the Hartley 16, Farr 6000 and Tasman 20 and numerous others to be designed and built and called “Trailer Yachts” has been with us for well over 30 years and although few if any new designs are coming off designers drawing boards and very few new boats are being built, the notion that we should examine the design criteria has been aired on numerous occasions in recent years and received a negative response. I must say that although initially I, in my natural way rejected the idea outright, I now believe that the time is right to examine a broader criterion for the idea of what constitutes a “Trailer Yacht” Clearly the needs for the basic concept of a ballasted yacht which is able to be trailed are many and varied although I hasten to suggest that our rating system may be seriously tested to accommodate some new radical ideas.  Clearly this broadened concept needs time to be considered and nurtured to a workable and feasible one.

The guys that I sailed with on “Voo Doo” were clearly not young hoons but they were looking for a thrill and commented that the big plus for them in respect to the Elliott 5.9 was that the boat was relatively well priced, not bristling with expensive winches and other gear and as I could attest to, very easy to rig and sail.  I reserve comment with regards the general fitness levels required for a really hard days sailing every weekend but apparently I was not the oldest on board at 54.  What did impress me was that by and large there remains here an active one-design racing group which is interesting in itself, because TY fleet racing has its pit falls due to the diversity of designs and the rating structure. Clearly the E5.9 fleet is a very competitive one.

On another thought, what has happened to all the 100’s of TY’s built in the last 30 years there must be literally hundreds of boats sitting on their trailers in back yards around NZ simply calling out for some “TLC” to bring them up to scratch and the issue is why are they not being sailed any more?  I would venture to suggest that the family has grown up and gone and the parents are now into other activities although in reality there are as many other people out there who would consider owning a second hand T.Y. and would have bought well before the said TY slid into general decay.  I have seen a few older yachts that have had a good make over inside and out and they come back looking exceptionally good!

In closing I wish to commend our editor who, with some courage to venture into new territory with respect to this newsletter has produced an excellent edition of “SailAway” This is a magazine for “trailer yachtsman” to contribute to. So get your keyboard fingers operating and put out some stories about your racing and cruising or maybe some comment about what this association should or shouldn’t be doing.

On the 31st July the annual meeting of club representatives will be held at the Hamilton Yacht Club premises on the western shores of Hamilton Lake. I look forward to meeting with other member clubs at this venue to debate & discuss the activities of the association. The summer sailing season is all but over for me; I have a task this winter to have brakes installed on my trailer. So until July 31.

Nigel Lancaster……………….Hydrous    

“That the President’s report be adopted”.  N Lancaster/L Jordan.  Carried

Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer presented the audited financial results for the year ended 2004.  In doing so he raised the question whether the present book value assigned to the Association’s SRI testing equipment and possibly the trophies should be written down.

“That the value of the SRI equipment be written down”.  K Hollick/M Miles.  Carried.

It was also agreed that the scales should be checked for accuracy.

The Treasurer then put the Annual Accounts, the Fees and Honoraria and travel rebate claims:

“That the NZTYA annual accounts for year ending 2004 be accepted”.  D Hilliar/E Foster.  Carried.

“That the present Honoraria be reconfirmed without change for 2004/05”.  D Hilliar/J Olds.  Carried.

Travel rebate claims were:

Whangarei CC
$70.84

Canterbury TYS
$331.00

Otago TYS
$348.00

Southland TYS
$400.00

The meeting discussed the basis of acceptable claims and reaffirmed that it was a percentage of travel costs.  There was also discussion about any travel claims by Council members and it was affirmed that if this arose, it was part of the operational costs of the Council.

“That the travel rebate claims as listed be paid”.  D Hilliar/B Kemps.  Carried.

The Treasurer advised that NZTYA had engaged Phil Plimmer as its Auditor for the year ending 2004.

“That the Auditor for the year 2004/05 be P Plimmer”.  D Hilliar/M Miles.  Carried.

Technical Officer’s Report

The Technical Officer spoke to a number of key items in his report.  He had dealt with handicap review and assisted with the assessment of new yacht designs.  He had also managed the web site and used it to provide downloadable handicap files.  Discussion included the effects of “seaway” on performance of yachts and hence the monitoring of handicaps, the general agreement that a handicap was for a well-sailed yacht in good order.  The Secretary was asked to distribute the SRI test information to Members and the Technical Officer was asked to respond to those undertaking SRI tests, after his review of the test results.  The meeting was advised of the pending review of the YNZ Rules and Safety Requirements.  

“That the Technical Officer’s report be accepted”.  B Scott/K Hollick.  Carried.

Discussion concerning the application of the NZTYA handicaps at NZTYA events and the placement of the split between B and C division in the NZTYA handicap table ensued.

“That the presently recommended split between divisions, be mandatory at NZTYA events and the bottom of division B should be 0.800”.  M Coupe/B Kemps.  Lost.

YNZ Delegate’s Report

The YNZ Delegate spoke to his report.  He pointed out the documentation available form YNZ that would assist regatta organisers to minimise risk and liability.

“That the YNZ Delegate’s report be accepted”.  L Jordan/J Olds.  Carried.

The possibility of NZTYA instituting relationships between SRI’s and appropriate categories of safety requirements was then discussed.

“That the meeting recommends the mandatory use of the SRI values and related Categories of Safety equipping for any race event”.  L Jordan /--------  Motion lapsed through want of seconder.

Publicity Officer’s Report

The Publicity Officer presented his report.  The SailAway publication was discussed and the general views were that it had impressed the readers and the meeting showed preference for trying to keep the publication to the quality that had been achieved.  The meeting also commented that size and quantity of the publication was “not a big issue”.

The Publicity Officer had succeeded in re-securing membership of Lowry Bay and Evans Bay and in the process had opened opportunities for hosting of the NZTYA NI, SI and National Championships by several NZTYA member / hosts.

The meeting was advised that negotiations were underway with Bluebridge for Cook Strait crossing packages and with Navman for sponsorship and naming rights for forthcoming NZTYA events.  Navman was seeking its sponsorship to extend into the following year.

The meeting then received the proposals for the forthcoming championships and resolved as follows:

“That the NZTYA SI Champs in ‘October’ 2004 be hosted by Timaru Y&PBC”.  J Olds/G Moffatt.  Carried.

The Council was asked to attempt to secure either Napier SC or New Plymouth for the 2004 NI Champs at a suitable date in 2004.  Agreed

“That the NZTYA National Champs for ‘Easter’ 2005 be hosted by Evans Bay MB&YC”.

M Coupe/E Foster.  Carried.

“That the NZTYA National Champs for ‘Easter’ 2006 be hosted by Waikawa Bay YC, (subject to Marlborough Harbour Board approvals)”.  M Coupe/M Miles.  Carried.

“That the NZTYA National Champs for ‘Easter’ 2007 be hosted by Lowry Bay YC”.

M Coupe/K Hollick.  Carried.

Elections:

“That the President be Nigel Lancaster”.  L Jordan/E Foster.  Carried.

“That the NI VP be Mac McIntosh (subject to an alternative that may be found)”.  K Hollick/E Foster.  Carried.

“That the SI VP be Mick Tait”.  K Hollick/E Foster.  Carried.

“That the Secretary be Mac McIntosh”.  K Hollick/E Foster. Carried.

“That the Publicity Officer be Mike Coupe”.  E Foster/L Jordan. Carried.

“That the Technical Officer be Brad Scott”.  D Hilliar/P Stark.  Carried.

“That the YNZ Delegate be Lee Jordan”.  K Hollick/E Foster.  Carried.

Lee Jordan commented that it may be preferable for the NI VP to be from “up north” with a view to additionally take up the YNZ representation.

Mike Coupe commented that previous views that the NZTYA Council/Executive should be “moved around” at intervals, was not necessarily conducive to good NZTYA management, may not secure the best people and ignored the use of modern means to communicate business within and between meetings.

Reports

The report from Southland TYS was presented by Ernie Foster, adding that they had had a good season with increased numbers, especially on cruises.

The report from Canterbury TYS was presented by Kevin Burnett and the report from the Otago TYS was presented by Keith Hollick..

“That the reports be received with thanks”.  K Hollick/G Moffatt.  Carried.

General Business

Elliott 5.9 Association

Mike Coupe introduced the very recent application for membership of NZTYA received from the Elliott 5.9 Association.  He advised that in a few respects, the configuration and use of the Elliott 5.9 yachts was in conflict with the requirements effectively set out by NZTYA for a trailer yacht.  In view of the discussion at hand regarding the possible re-definition of a “trailer yacht”, the application was put:

“That NZTYA accepts the application by the Elliott 5.9 Association for membership of NZTYA and that NZTYA works through the issues with the Association”.  L Jordan/E Foster.  Carried.

Concept of “Trailer Yacht”

Brad Scott introduced the discussion by reflecting on where NZTYA “should be seen”.  “Where did NZTYA wish to be for the next 5 to 10 years in respect of open-mindedness and accommodation of multi-hulls, Noelex 30’s, Farriers, etc ?”.  Southland TYS had asked:  “That NZTYA give consideration to adding a section for Maxi Yachts with retractable keels, Farr 9.2s and Noelex 30s and Trailer-able multi-hulls (Farrier)”.

Discussion asked if there should be a Working Party and what had to be done with regard to the NZTYA Constitution and the pending amendments to the YNZ safety requirements.  Simon Wickham advised that it was within YNZ’s powers to amend its requirements at any time.  The meeting was in accord that the definition needed fresh consideration.

“That a sub-committee of NZTYA be formed to revise Part V of the Requirements”.  J Olds/M Miles.  Carried (unopposed).

“That the sub-committee comprise 4 persons”.  K Hollick/M McIntosh.  Carried.

Wakatipu YC Submission

Wakatipu YS had submitted:

1 The NZTYA introduce a National Annual Safety Certificate System for each yacht that acknowledges the respective safety category and compliance with the NZTYA safety requirements to the nominated category ie A,B,C

 2 The Inspections to be carried by a NZTYA nominee/delegate as it is the Association that is recognised by Yachting New Zealand and noted in the rule book as the controlling body of Trailer Yachts.

 3 Yacht Clubs conduct racing and their respective safety plans reflect this. However a yacht club is limited to any conflict or control of a class association except by protest and even then the panel would need to confirm the facts with the Class Association and not the yacht club.

 4 An annual system would give the NZTYA the opportunity to check yachts are either kept to the design specification or when altered an amended TCF can be advised if this is felt necessary.

….and then added:

“We tend to view this matter from the perspective of Lake Wakatipu, an enclosed waterway which can on occasion become quite aggressive and have of late adopted Cat.B for the annual program and particularly the distance racing.

Apart from the issues of creating a national standard document, suitably vetted for legal and current/new rule book compatibility the question of suitable personnel to carry out inspections may best be resolved by recommendations from Regional TYA' s of known appropriate experienced sailers to NZTYA  for its consideration.”

While the AMR was in general accord with the objectives indicated by Wakatipu YC, it was concluded that the process would be a substantial task and probably better handled at Club level.  The meeting heard of a process used by some Clubs where its members signed a declaration to this effect when completing their annual subscription applications with their Club.  It also heard of the standard documents available from YNZ that addressed many of these matters.  The meeting asked the Secretary to reply to Wakatipu YC accordingly.

Marine Radios

Southland TYS raised the requirements for radio communication:

“Clause 11.1 states:   ‘a radio receiver capable of receiving weather bulletins shall be carried in all       Categories’. 

Clause 11.2 states:  That a Marine VHF transmitter shall be carried and be available for use at all times, is mandatory in Cat.A. and recommended in Cat.B. & C. We think it should be mandatory over all Categories.

As all VHF Radios are capable of receiving weather forecasts and in most cases, a more up to date forecast than commercial radio, it therefore makes sense to replace section 11.1 with 11.2 and make it mandatory in all Categories to carry a VHF Radio. This would give greater communications in all Categories both racing and cruising and add better safety overall to events. Flares and a Life Ring are required for Category B in this section, so if VHF Radio was mandatory it would be used as the first line of action before setting off flares and indeed could get help before it got to that stage.  If you take into account the cost of Radios, it is very cheap insurance and let’s face it safety comes first. A radio should be part of every yacht or boat’s safety equipment, no matter what type of waters they are sailing in.  

Brad Scott indicated a view that the proposal may be appropriate for Cat A and B, but possibly not for Cat C.

“That the Safety Requirement Clause 11.1 remains as is.  That Clause 11.2 is amended to include Cat A and Cat B”.  E Foster/B Scott.  Carried.

Life Jackets

Southland TYS raised the requirements for personal flotation devices.

“Clause 12.1 Personal Flotation Devices:  That the words: ‘recommend they be worn’, be replaced by ….’must be worn when racing and recommend they be worn when cruising’…”

There was significant discussion on this matter, based on practicalities of safe boat control with bulky garments and dealing with hot weather conditions, but the AMR was in general agreement that safety had to be supported.

“That Clause 12.1 be amended as proposed by Southland TYS”.  E Foster/K Hollick.  Carried.

Steps for Design Approval

Canterbury TYS proposed improvements to the approval-of-new-design process.

NZTYA should rigorously pursue systems with YNZ that will ensure that Part V, Rule 4.4 of the YNZ Racing Rules of Safety and Safety Regulations are complied with.

Canterbury TYS suggested that:

-
YNZ do not appear to realise that these steps must be carried out.

· TY registration / sail numbers are being granted to yachts that have not been checked.

· TY registration / sail numbers have been issued to non-complying yachts.

· Trailer yachts are built that do not follow previously approved construction plans and need checking as above.

In recognition of the general discussion on a re-definition of “trailer yacht” and considering the general intentions indicated by the Council/Executive of NZTYA to the meeting, including review of the trailer yacht portion of the YNZ Safety Requirements, Canterbury TYS agreed for its remitted amendment to be tabled for consideration within the NZTYA reviews.

The meeting closed at 5:30pm.

